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We were turning heads in the small town of Michigantown on the far north side of Indy. The ladies sat in the 

beautiful warm sunshine, while the men surveyed the Studebaker cars. The Angry Donkey was nostalgic, 

country, historic and delicious.   

 

President Nancy Bacon thanked the Dave and Beth Doran for organizing the event and the 33 Studebaker 

members who attended.  It was a great turnout. 

 

There were no Officer Committee 

Reports. 

 

In May there are three events to 

enjoy: May 11, Atterbury-Bakalar 

Air Museum in Columbus, May 25 

the Studebaker National Drags 

and May 31 the Studebaker 

Indiana Annual Swap Meet. 

 

BRICKYARD 

BULLETIN
 

The warm weather is teasing us as it comes and goes but it will be here to stay for the season soon! Time to dust off 
our Studebakers and get them ready for car shows, cruise ins and all around summer fun.  There are many events 
planned for Indy Chapter members to participate in coming up both near and far. The Indy Chapter will meet in 
Columbus, In. May 11th, for lunch and a tour of Atterbury-Bakalar Air Museum. The Annual Studebaker National 
Drags is May 25th, at Bunker Hill, In and attracts Studebaker racers and fans from all over the country. This is 
always a fun day to either race or watch as others take their Studebakers down the drag strip!  
 
Need parts? The South Bend Annual Swap Meet is May 31th & June 1st and is one of the biggest and best swap 
meets around. The premier  Studebaker event of the year is always the International Meet and this year promises to 
be exceptional! June 25-29, in Dubuque, Iowa will host the 60th Diamond Jubilee of this 
meet. http://www.SDCMeet.com 
 
See the upcoming events for more information on chapter events.  All these events sound like a lot of fun and I hope 
to see everyone soon! 

Nancy Bacon 
President, Indy Chapter 

 

Lunch at Angry Donkey 

Saturday, April 13, 2024 

http://www.sdcmeet.com/
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No new members were present. We saw several 

members we hadn’t seen for a while. It was 

GREAT to see everyone. 

 

No gathering has been planned for June.  If you 

have any suggestions, please contact Mark 

Enlow.  

 

We were reminded on April 27 is the 13th Annual 

“Cruisin for a Cure” show at Charleston Pavilion 

in Plainfield. 

 

Jim Lewis made a motion to adjourn, David 

O’Neal second the motion. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Beth Doran, Secretary 
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  Kennedy Open House 

Saturday June 1, 2024 
 
You are invited to join us for an Open House to celebrate Larry Kennedy’s 70th 
Birthday on Saturday June 1, 2024 from 1 PM to 5 PM.  We will serve snacks and 
beverages.  The Guest House and barns will be open.  Enter at the drive:  9430 
Vandergriff Road, Indianapolis, IN  46239.  Questions:  call Larry 317-908-6401 
  
 

POODLE SKIRTS AND STUDEBAKERS  

 
When the Director of Admissions at the Mooresville Christian Academy asked if I could 
secure a couple of classic vehicles for his school’s 3rd Annual Rockin’ Retro 
Father/Daughter dance, I was happy to oblige. So, on Friday April 19, Jeff and Kathy 
Westcott and I brought our Studebakers to the school for photo ops.  
 

Just short of 150 young ladies (Pre-K through 5th grade) showed up in ‘50’s dress with 
Dad (and some with G’Pa).  Most of the Dads dressed pretty cool also. The line for photo 
taking was 20 to 30 deep for about a half an hour or more.  
 

We took photos of each young lady with both vehicles.  The Dads loved the cars; the 
poodle-skirted gals just went along with the program, ha. The weather was perfect as the 
threatened rain held off.   
 

Jeff had the top down on his immaculate 1962 Lark Daytona Convertible Pace Car.  Some 
of the young ladies hopped in it. My 1955 President Speedster sat regally awaiting the 
next little girl holding her Daddy’s hand with a huge smile on her face.  I think Jeff, Kathy 
and I enjoyed the “show” as much as the participants. After the photos they went inside to 
enjoy the dance.    
  
  
  

 

Danny Taylor 
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True Story Heard on a Saskatoon (Canada) Radio Station 
Reporting the Incident. 

 
 A guy buys a new Lincoln Navigator from Merlin Motors in Saskatoon for $62,500.00 (with monthly 
payments of  $560.00).  
  
He and a friend go duck hunting at Tobin Lake in mid-October; and of course, the lake is 
frozen. These two guys go out on a lake with their GUNS, a DOG, and of course the 
new NAVIGATOR.  

  
They decide they want to make a natural-looking water area for the ducks, something for 
the decoys to float on. Now making a hole in the ice large enough to invite a passing 
duck, is going to take a little more power than the average drill auger can produce.  

  

So, out of the back of the new Navigator comes a stick of dynamite with a short 40 
second-fuse. Now our two Rocket Scientists, afraid they might slip on the ice while trying 
to run away after lighting the fuse (and becoming toast, along with the Navigator), decide 
on the following course of action: they light the 40- second fuse; then, with a mighty thrust, 
they throw the stick of dynamite as far away as possible.  

  

Remember a couple of paragraphs back when I mentioned the NAVIGATOR, the 
GUNS, and the DOG...???  

  

Let's talk about the dog: A highly trained Black Lab used for RETRIEVING!!! Especially 
things were thrown by the owner. You guessed it: the dog takes off across the ice at a 
high rate of speed and grabs the stick of dynamite, with the burning 40-second fuse, just 
as it hits the ice.  

  

The two men swallow, blink, start waving their arms and, with veins in their necks 
swelling to resemble stalks of rhubarb, scream and holler at the dog to stop. The dog, 
now apparently cheered on by his master, keeps coming.  

  

One hunter panics grabs the shotgun and shoots at the dog. The shotgun is loaded with 
#8 birdshot, hardly big enough to stop a Black Lab. The dog stops for a moment, slightly 
confused then continues on. Another shot, and this time the dog, still standing, becomes 
really confused and of course terrified, thinks these two geniuses have gone insane.  

  

The dog takes off to find cover, under the brand new Navigator.  
  

The men continue to scream as they run. The still-hot exhaust pipe on the truck touches 
the dogs rear end, he yelps, drops the dynamite under the truck and takes off towards 
his master.  

  

Then''''''''''BOOOOOOOOOOOOM''''''''''!!!! The truck is blown to bits and sinks to the bottom of the 
lake,  
leaving the two idiots standing there with. 'I can't believe this just happened' looks on their faces and 
a long, long walk towards home.  
 

The insurance company says that sinking a vehicle in a lake by illegal use of 
explosives is NOT COVERED by the policy.  

  

He still had yet to make the first of those $560.00 a month payments...  
  

In case you are wondering, the dog is okay, somewhat bewildered, but okay.  
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Saturday, May 11 at 11:00 a.m. – Lunch at 

Hangar Five Restaurant at 2770 Ray Boll Blvd, 

Columbus, IN 47203.   

 

After lunch we will tour the Atterbury-Bakalar Air 

Museum at 4742 Ray Boll Blvd, Columbus, In 47203. See 

inside the Fairchild C-119 Flying Boxcar. Same type aircraft 

used in Studebaker Avanti Operation Airlift, May 1962 to fly 

two Avantis around USA for dealer demonstrations. 
 

Also, photos opportunities of Studebakers at the Miller House. 
 

RSVP by May 6 to Mike Baker at mikebaker@aoai.org . Designated parking for Studebakers and 

Avantis. 

 

Saturday, May 25 - Studebaker Nationals Drags - The annual Studebaker 

Nationals held in Bunker Hill, Indiana. All performance and skill levels welcome. Bunker 

Hill, Indiana, is about 14 miles north of Kokomo, IN and the Studebaker Nationals will 

be Saturday the 25th so bring your car to race, or not, and come to and enjoy the day 

with us. This is a track day and open to us so you can make passes in you Studebaker 

just for the fun of it. There’s a snack bar at the track. For more information about this 

event Checkout Bunker Hill Dragstrip web site @ www.Bunkerhilldragstrip.com or 

call Richard Poe at 812-345-5414, or roserichpoe@att.net. See page 5 for more 

information. 

 

May 31 – June 1 –StudeBaker Indiana Annual June Swap Meet in South Bend at the St. Joseph 

Fairgrounds.  
 

 

 

June – Working on it. 
 

June 25 – 29 - 60th Diamond Jubilee International Meet is June 25-29, 2024 in Dubuque, Iowa.  
 

July - Bacon’s Luau?  We’ll let you know. 
 

August – Possible visit to a car collection. Working on it. 

 

Saturday, September 14 – Drive Your Studebaker Day.  Would you like to volunteer to 

host an event for this special day? 

 

Upcoming Events 

 

Mark Your Calendar 

 

mailto:mikebaker@aoai.org
mailto:roserichpoe@att.net
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Indy Chapter SDC 

Becky Griffith, Editor 

1526 S. Hunter Rd 

Indianapolis, IN  46239 

May 

Published by the Indy Chapter Studebaker Drivers Club 

 

The Brickyard Bulletin is published monthly.  The deadline for summations is the 15th of the previous 

month. 
 

We hereby give permission to other S.D.C. chapters to use information from the newsletter when proper 

credit is given.  “”Reprinted or Reproduced from the Indy Chapter, Brickyard Bulletin.” 

 

Indy Chapter Officers 

President:  Nancy Bacon, 1701E. Lawrence Ave., Indianapolis, IN 46227at nancyjb1701@aol.com or 

317-440-2786 

V. President:  Larry Kennedy, 9350 Vandergriff Road, Indpls, 46239 indyhudson@comcast.net or 

317-908-6401 

Secretary:  Beth Doran 2717 E 75 N, Lebanon, IN 46052 at doran68ba@hotmail.com or 765-891-2704 

Treasurer:  Tom Flynn, 4531 S CR 500 E, Plainfield, IN  46168, at tom_and_trudy@yahoo.com or 

317-837-5671 

Activities:  Mark Enlow, 5875 Crestview Ave, Indpls 46220 menlow@indyrr.com or 317-694-3885 
 

In addition 
 

Editor:  Becky Griffith, 1526 S. Hunter Rd., Indy,  46239, at becinin@msn.com or 317-966-9817 

Web Designer:  Jeff Westcott at www.indychaptersdc.org 

Facebook:  Larry Hopkins at Studebakers in Indy 

or https://www.facebook.com/groups/634984973222050/ 

 

National Directors 
 

President: Dennis Foust - studeguy54@gmail.com 
Vice President:  Don Jones 
Secretary: Cindy Foust - cfoust1966@gmail.com  
Treasurer: Jane Stinson - jestinson@aol.com 
Past President: Tom Curtis - tomnancurtis@aol.com 
 

National Board of Directors 
 

Crossroads Zone National Board Director: Bob Henning 

at rhnn15090@aol.com 

Crossroad Zone Coordinator: Dave Hamblin 

Regional Manager Indiana: Bob Henning 
 

National SDC Membership 
 

Regular membership dues in the National Studebaker Club are $37.00 

for new members 1st year only.  Renewals are $46.00 per year, which 

includes 12 monthly issues of Turning Wheels, the National SDC 

Magazine.  (Other memberships are available.) Application is available 

upon request or e-mail studebakerdriverclub.com.  

 

National SDC membership is a prerequisite. Renewal INDY Chapter 

dues are $18.00. Renewals are payable January each year. After March 

a $5.00 late fee will be added. Application is available upon request. 

 

Updated January, 2024 
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